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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY,  DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1512-A

COMMITTEE:  Women’s Issues 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to training for city agencies to promote gender and racial equity
	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members Dromm, The Speaker (Council Member Mark-Viverito), Levin, Salamanca, Cumbo, Menchaca, Rosenthal, Rose, Koslowitz, Kallos, Rodriguez and Constantinides


[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH), the Administration for Children’s Services (ACS), the Human Resources Administration (HRA) / Department of Social Services (DSS), and any other agencies designated by the mayor to train all of their employees with trainings on implicit bias, discrimination, cultural competency and structural inequity, including with respect to gender, race and sexual orientation, and on how these factors impact the work of such agencies. Furthermore, the bill requires that all employees of these agencies must be trained by July 15, 2020.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$400,000

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$400,000



IMPACT ON REVENUES: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be a cost of $400,000 resulting from the enactment of this legislation. Substantially similar trainings, designed in conjunction with the Center for Social Inclusion, are already in place at DOHMH and can be used as a template in designing and delivering trainings at ACS and DSS. A review of previous trainings at the Human Resources Administration (HRA) within DSS shows that employee trainings have an approximate cost of $250,000. This figure corresponds with input from HRA on its internal assessment of costs associated with this bill. It is estimated that approximately $150,000 would cover the costs associated with centralizing training materials, paying trainer salaries and reserving space for trainings with DCAS. Costs may vary based on the length of time required for trainings and whether the mayor designates other agencies to complete trainings. City agencies can add the proposed trainings to schedules in advance of the Fiscal Year 2020 requirement at no cost.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  		New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Daniel Kroop, Legislative Financial Analyst					

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Eric Bernstein, Counsel
					Dohini Sompura, Unit Head
					Latonia McKinney, Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on March 16, 2017 as Intro. No. 1512 and was referred to the Committee on Women’s Issues (Committee). The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on April 24, 2017 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1512-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on August 23, 2017. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1512-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 24, 2017.
DATE PREPARED:  August 17, 2017
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